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25 June 2010 
 
 

Burqa Ban - An Election "Scapegoat" 
 
 
Mr Ikebal Patel,  President of Muslims Australia- AFIC 
expressed disappointment with  the NSW Parliament in  
allowing  the Christian Democratic Party MP Rev Fred Nile  to 
succeed  in introducing a bill to ban the wearing of the burqa in 
the NSW Upper House on Tuesday 22 June. 
 
Mr Patel said, "We recognise Fred Nile's right to freedom of 
speech and expression. However,  "ban the burqa" legislation 
does not afford the same freedom of expression to one of 
NSW's most marginalised communities". 
 
Mr Patel stated, Australian Muslims are disappointed by NSW 
government's lack of support for  human  rights of residents of 
NSW.  This is an important test  for  the Labour Government , 
given State elections are imminent and the "burqa ban" is sure 
to be one of the  "hottest", emotive and divisive  election 
issues." 
 
Mr Patel further stated,  “Our members and the wider Muslim 
communities in NSW  certainly see this dangerous, apartheid 
style, intolerant measure as an  important denial of the 
legitimate rights of Muslim women and their freedom to  
choose their dress code. Voters will definitely choose 
the Greens and Family First candidates, who value basic human 
rights and promote tolerance as alternatives to the current 
divisive stance" 


